                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 16TH MARCH  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                            MINUTES
37/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              None
38/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None

39/15    MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON 16TH FEBRUARY AND 11TH MARCH.
              On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was –
              RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 16th February be approved.

              On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Rouse it was –

              RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 11th March be approved subject to the addition in item 

                                      35/5 that Councillor Bevan had stated there may be a need for affordable housing in the 

                                      parish.

40/15    TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for February.

                                      (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2237 to 2243.

41/15    ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards advised that County Hall was busy and difficult budget decisions continued to be 

              necessary. A licence had been obtained for a charity event to be held on the 28th March at the playing field 

              involving the New Carnival Company.
42/15    PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS

              Councillor Earley advised that no crime figures were available this month.
              Councillor Llewellyn reported that he had discussed placement of Register of Interest forms on the website 

              with Parish Council.Net. It was agreed that the unused Youth Section of the website could be used for this 

              purpose

              Councillor Bevan reported on a Prior Planning Approval notice for a site at Wacklands.This was for a 

              change of use from barn to residential unit with associated building operations.

              Councillor Harris and Councillor Davison were to meet to inspect an area of footpath approaching 

              Alverstone Garden Village.

              Councillor Vincent reported on potholes, in particular at Wacklands and Mersley Lane.

              Councillor Richards proposed that the availability of the Parish Hall for hiring be placed in the Parish 

              Magazine, together with details of the Post Office opening times.

              Councillor Davison had been invited and  had attended a meeting of the Hampshire and IW Wildlife Trust 

              for the opening of Martin Wood. A parishioner had advised on the deterioration of the noticeboard at 

              Alverstone. She had attended the Planning Training seminar, details of which had been sent to all 

              Councillors. She had also attended the seminar on ‘Taking the Island Forward’ and participated in a 

              detailed discussion on the ‘pros and cons’  of a ‘Fixed Link’ to the Island.
43/15    CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence.
              RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted and that the Clerk further contact the IWC re the

                                       condition of Poplar Cottage, High Street, Newchurch.
44/15     PLANNING APPLICATIONS

               The following planning applications were considered –
               TCP/32197: Nilmotner, Newport Road, Apse Heath.Outline permission for two bedroom bungalow.

               TCP/28964/H: Holliers Farm, Branstone. Retention of building for use as retail unit.
               TCP/ 24393/A: Mill Barn, Apse Manor Country Retreat, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Removal of  

               condition no. 4 on TCPL/20169/T P/01417/97 and P/01418/97 LBC/20169/U which states the 
               accommodation hereby permitted shall be occupied solely for the purposes incidental to the occupation 
               and enjoyment of Mill Barn as a dwelling and shall not be sold off leased or used as a separate unit of 
               accommodation (revised description and site area)(readvertised application).

               Councillor Davison declared a personal interest in TCP/28964/H.

               RESOLVED: (i) That no objection be made to the above applications.

                                       (ii) That TCP/24393/A be supported.

                                       (iii) That TCP/28964/H be subject to entrance works being completed.
45/15    PLANNING DECISIONS

              The following planning decisions had been circulated -
              1.TCP/32138: The Hollies, Youngwoods Way, AGV. Single storey   

                  extension to form en suite to existing bedroom. Approved.

             2.TCP/19329/J: Rillfield House, Canteeen Road, Whiteley Bank.

                Proposed tractor store. Approved.
               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
46/16    CHURCHYARD MAINTENANCE

              The Clerk had contacted the County Records Office to enquire as to any transfer of records from the PCC 
               to that office. A response had been received advising of no record of any transfers. The Clerk would now 

               write to Hilary Tyler, legal advisor to the Diocese,  advising of the  Parish Councils position.
                RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the Diocese via Hilary Tyler.
47/15  ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

            Consideration was given to the date of the Annual Parish meeting and it was –

            RESOLVED: that the Annual Parish meeting be held at 7.00pm on Monday 18th May, prior to the  

                                     Annual Parish Council meeting.

48/15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

          The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.00pm on Monday 20th April in   

           the Parish Hall.
                                       The meeting closed at 9.29pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              20TH APRIL 2015                                    
